
 

 

 

           

Dear Parents  

 

Thank you to the Friends for another stunning fireworks 

display at Failand. Weõre already looking forward to the next 

event ð Jingle Jam on Friday 7  December.  

 

On Saturday , we welcomed a large number of Old 

Elizabethans back to school for lunch and to watch the 

England v All Blacks rugby match.  It was a pleasure to see 

so many familiar faces back at school.  

 

 

 
 

In a hurry? Click below the link you require and it will take 
you straight to the article:  

Å Attendance  
Å Join the Madness!  
Å Lost Property  
Å Cologne Christmas trip December 2019  
Å Maths Winners  
Å Remembrance  
Å Cricket Selection  
Å Rugby Colours  
Å How do you make  a film?  
Å Particle Physics Talk  
Å Outdoor Pursuits Awards evening 2018  
Å Year 9 Latin trip to Bath  
Å Ready, steady, bake!  
Å QEH Fantastic Fireworks ð many, many thanks  
Å Calling budding Animators aged 16 +  
Å Sport Results  
Å English Speaking Union Competition  
Å From debating to discovering  
Å English Speaking Union Competition  
Å Music News  
Å Year 7 Reading Week and Readathon  
Å Jingle Jam, Friday 7 December 2018  

Letter s available on the Parent Portal  this week:  

Attendance  
If your son or daughter is absent from school, please call 

the dedicated Attendance phone line on 0117 930 3070 or 

email the Attendance Officer . 

Ms J Wright  

Attendance Officer  

Join the Madness!  
Our House , the Madness musical , is being performed next 

week in the QEH Theatre .  Tickets are available via Parent 

Pay and are selling fast , so pleas e donõt miss out.  Details 

are o n the attached poster.  

Mrs P Hockenhull  

Director of Drama  

Lost Property  
The updated list and photos of Lost Property items are 

attached to the newsletter.  Please check carefully for any 

of your son or daughterõs belongings and ask them to come 

to the School Office to re claim them.  

Mrs J Newton  

School Office  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Cologne Christmas trip December 2019  
I am pleased to invite your son/daughter to come on the 

German trip to Cologne in December 2019.  As well as 

practising their language with some local school children, 

the pupils w ill get to know the city of Cologne, visiting the 

markets, chocolate factory, Cologne FC football stadium 

and the theme park, Phantasialand. Evening activities 

include watching an ice -hockey match and outdoor ice -

skating. Please see the letter on the Parent Portal  for more 

information.  

Ms L Fenner  

Head of MFL  

Maths Winners  
A Sixth Form team of Jon Lee, Peter Hyland, Yuchao Fan 

and Alfie Poynter won the regional finals of the UKMT 

Senior Team Maths  Challenge beating 13 other local 

schools. They have now qualified for the national finals in 

February and we wish them the best of luck in that 

competition.  

Mr D Hawkes  

Maths Department  

Remembrance  
Last Thursday, Year 9 and Y ear 10 were enthralled by  two 

separate talks by Keven Hicks on the theme of World War 

One and remembrance. Kevin is an ex -soldier and 

policeman who now talks to school groups. Using original 

clothing and equipment and a spell binding repartee of 

anecdotes, all the pupils left with  a much greater sense of 

the realities of not only the global conflict that finished one 

hundred years ago, but also the legacy of conflict which 

continues to this day.  

Mr A Calder  

Head of History and Politics  

 

  
 

Cricket Selection  
Congratulations to Tob y Barlow, Year 9, who has been 

selected for the Somerset U14 Senior Pathway Centre.  

Mr P Joslin  

Director of Sport  

Rugby Colours  
Congratulations to  Kiera n Gibbons, Marcus Boxall and 

Luca s Sadler  for achieving their 1 st  XV rugby colours.  

Mr P Joslin  

Director  of Sport  
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Outdoor Pursuits Awards evening 2018  
Last Friday, pupils and parents gathered in the Theatre for a 

celebration of all that happens at QEH under the banner of 

Outdoor Pursuits. From day walks on the Mendips to a 

superb expedi tion to the Italian Dolomites, and from 

camping in blizzards in March to Gold expeditions in 30 

degree heat, it has been another fantastic and varied year.  

 

The evening saw a retrospective of the year, but also 

inspiring talks from recent old boys about t heir adventures 

post -QEH. Thanks go to Charles Cutland for talking about 

his adventures in Nepal and to James Pyke for terrifying all 

parents with sons and daughters planning to head to South 

America any time soon! We all look forward to what the 

2018 -19 season has to offer!  

 

In recognition to all their contributions to Outdoor Pursuits 

in school the following were awarded their colours ties:  

Angus Bucknell   Peter Savery  

Matt Fackrell   Maddie Daw  

Holly Shepherd   Laurie Holdsworth  

George Hutton   Phil Joseph  

Harry Walker   Izzy Walton  

 

A prize for special contributions to Outdoor Pursuits went to 

Zack Parker.  

A special recognition of teamwork went to Jasper Eddison, 

Zack Parker, Lucas Sadler, Ed Burns, Jude Brenchley and 

Reuben Lay.  

This yearõs Mountaineer of the Year Award was Hugh 

Tarren.  

 
 

Year 9 Latin trip to Bath  
Earlier this week, Year 9 Latinists thoroughly enjoy ed a trip 

to the ancient Roman B aths of Aquae Sulis, where we 

delved into the history of this beautiful World Heritage site.  

 

We discovered many new and interesting facts about its 

naturally heated baths, the sacred fountain and the temple 

complex attached to it. One boy got so carried away that he 

proposed to a Roman lady!  

 

However, we all managed to escape without any Roman 

guards arresting us and returned to school in time for 

lunch.  

Jensen Rogers, Ibrahim Adamali, Tom Watson,  

Ben van der Lande, Tom Schofield, Timmy Malcolm,  

Archie Joslin, Oscar Jones, Max Hannabuss  

Year 9  

 

How do you  make a film?  

Encourage your son or daughter to find out at the Lizzies 

Film Making Workshop  on Monday 26 November, 6.30 -

8.30pm in the QEH T heatre  

If theyõre a first-time film maker theyõll learn how to:  

Å Create a captivating story  

Å Convert their story into visual scenes - 

including storyboarding  

Å Use shot types for impact ð they should bring 

their own phone or video camera!  

Å Use editing software   

Å Find free resources ð editing, sound, music, 

tutorials  

If theyõve already made a film they should come to the 

Intermediate/Advanced session to:  

Å Double check their story techniques  

Å Develop their own film style/genre  

Å Perfect their production process from image, to 

sound, to production design  

Å Learn manual camera settings for great shots ð 

the y should bring their own camera/phone!  

Å Get to grips with advanced editing techniques  

The workshop will be led by film professionals from 

Boomsatsuma. Workshop tickets are £3 on Parent Pay .  

To get the most from th e workshop, encourage your 

son/daughter to start working on their film story now and 

bring it along to the workshop. This yearõs Lizzies theme is 

ôHidden in Plain Sightõ. Tips on how to develop a compelling 

film story are included in the ôGet Ready for the  Lizzies 

Workshop õ template included at the end of this newsletter. 

The submission deadline for the Lizzie s Film Competition is 

18 March  2019. Prizes will be awarded at the Lizzies 

Awards Evening on 17 May. For more information read the 

Lizzies poster/entr y form at the end of this newslette r.  

Mrs Jacquetta Edmonds  

Lizzies  

 

Particle Physics Talk  
The year 12 and 13 physicists were treated to a talk on 

Particle Physics and the Large Hadron Collider by Dr Joel 

Goldstein of Bristol University. His talk touched on some 

complex areas of Physics including wave -particle duality, 

the Standard Model of Part icle Physics, quantum physics 

and special relativity. He also explained his work at the 

Large Hadron Collider as part of a group of 4000 scientists 

and engineers. The students were fascinated by his talk and 

asked some very interesting questions at the end .  

Mr M Sloan  

Head of Physics  
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Ready, steady, bake ! 
Callum Evans , 9T, organised  a Charity Cake Sal e with his 

form to sell cakes to boys in Y ear  9 to try to reach a 

personal target. He has set himself the challenge to raise 

Ã1000 by November 30th for St Peterõs Hospice, asking for 

donations to be given instead of receiving any birthday 

pre sents earlier this month. He had  nearly reached his goal 

(about £200 sho rt) and so his Form brought in  cakes to sell 

to the rest of  the Year group to see if they could  all help him 

to reach or exceed his target. They raised a fantastic 

£144.00.   Well done, Callum  and 9T!  

 

Next week, all of Year 9 are being asked to get sifting, 

mixing and baking as they will be taking part in the 

traditional inter -form ôbake offõ for Children in Need, when 

each form competes to raise the most money for the 

charity.  

 

There will als o be an Award for the Best Year 9 Baker, to be 

judged by our QEH catering team. Thank you in advance for 

your support.  

Mrs E Conquest  

Head of Year 9  

 
 

QEH Fantastic Fireworks ð many, many thanks  
 We just wanted to say a huge thank you to everyone for all 

their hard work and contributions for the QEH Fireworks 

Evening ð not just one day but the weeks before, the day 

before, the actual day and the clearing up on Sunday!  

  

It was a  total team effort, so thank you to all the many 

helping hands from parents, Si xth Formers, music students, 

teachers, school office/support and Failand team. Special 

thanks to Mike Matthews and Ken Dayus for their support 

and to the amazing BBQ, kitchen and bar teams ð you were 

awesome.  

 

Thank you to everyone who attended and made it  as special 

as it was. Itõs always a lovely event and the weather was 

eventually very kind, so whilst damp under foot the evening 

was dry and the sky was bright ð phew!!!  Very different to 

Friday evening!!!  

  

The Friends team applied what was learned from  last year 

and we really hope that everyone had a great time ð the 

parking was much smoother but the fireworks went off with 

their usual sparkle and bang!  

Mrs Jo Sadler  

Friends Chair  

Calling budding Animators aged 16 +  
Could you be the next Lotte Reiniger or Nick Park? 

Applications for the BFI Film Academy ð Animation 

specialist residential programme are now open!  

 

The BFI Film Academy provides opportunities for talented 

and committed young people between the ages of 16 ð19 to 

develop new skills and build a career in the film industry, no 

matter where they live or what their background.  

 

The residential consists of six intensive days of stop -motion 

animation with a programme of master -classes with 

practising industry professionals. Working in teams, 

participa nts will produce five animated shorts that will be 

screened at a Bristol cinema.  

 

Location: Bristol  

Delivered by Calling The Shots  in partnership with Aardman 

Animations  and the University of the West of England  

Course dates: Saturday 16 ð Friday 22 February 2019  

Application deadline: 5pm, Monday 3 December 2018  

Email: animation@callingtheshots.co.uk  

https://www.b fi.org.uk/filmacademy/residential -animation  

Telephone: 0117 930 0141  

Number of places: 25  

Let Miss Dyer know if you apply please!  

Ms N Dyer  

Head of Art  

Sport Results  
Rugby v King Edwards Bath  

1st XV lost  22-7 

2nd XV lost  22-0 

U16A  won  24-0 

U16B  won  54-0 

U15A  lost  38-0 

U15B  won  47-22 

U14A  won  27-7 

U14B  won  22-5 

U13A  lost  35-0 

U13B  drew  20-20 

U13C won  55-20 

U12A  lost  20-0 

U12B  drew  10-10 

U12C won  40-5 

Rugby v Monmouth School  

U12A  lost  25-20 

U12B  drew  10-10 

U12C won  55-0 

Mr P Joslin  

Director of Sport  

 

Englis h Speaking Union  Competition  
On Tuesday, two QEH teams competed in the ESU public 

speaking event against six other teams.  Year 10õs team of 

David Evans, Hugo Holmstrom and Alexander Wilson 

performed well, having  stood in at the last minute . The Year 

11 team with Ashe Raymond -Barker, Dominic Allen and Will 

Palmer  won on  the night , making it through to the next 

round in January .  Will Palmer won best speaker at the  

event . Well done to all who took part.  

Mrs F Waite -Taylor  

Public Speaking  
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From debating to discovering  
Students in Year 7 to 10 have moved on to the second block 

of Enrichment sessions and their Thursday afternoons will 

now be filled with debating competitions, trips to We The 

Curious and spin classes by the Harbourside.  

 

Year 7õs Mental Wellbeing module involves team -building 

afternoons, an introduction to Yoga and Mindfulness, and a 

series of sessions designed to help the students understand 

their emotions and their mental health. Meanwhile, Year 8 

pupils have begun their Creativity module, with chess 

masterclasses, an art workshop at the Museum and a 

discussion on American politics.  

 

Year 9 are working on their navigation in Ashton Court as 

part of their Physical Wellbeing module, alongside high -

intensity fitness sessions, while Year 10 hav e an inter -form 

debating competition which will see them all take part in 

various debates on social and political issues.  

Mr T Appleby  

Head of Enrichment  

 

Music News  
Last week saw team QEH taking part in the Bristol Rotary 

Music Competition.  Alice Rivers,  Ian Gao, Theo Akande and 

Marcus Laver all gave fantastic performances that were 

hugely appreciated by the large audience.  

 

To make things even better Alice's rendition of the Seiber 

improvisation and Schumann's second Romance earned her 

a place in the fin als coming out on top in her heat.   Well 

done Alice, and good luck in the finals in February!  

 

This follows several weeks of H ouse mus ic performances at 

school. Many  young musicians played , to earn house points 

and possibly gain a place in the finals in Ja nuary.  

 

It has been amazing to see how many great performances 

there were and with how much enthusiasm the pupils 

played to their appreciative peers as well as parents and 

teachers in the audience. It takes a lot of bravery to do this, 

a huge well done to all musicians!  

 

The results will be published next week . 

Mr S Hofkes  

Music Department  

 

 

 

Year 7 Reading Week and Readathon  
To coincide with Reading Week, all Year 7 pupils are taking 

part in Readathon, a national sponsored read, which aims to 

raise a million pounds every year for seriously ill children. It 

works just like a sponsored walk/swim, except that pupils 

read books to raise money.  Sponsor cards will be going 

home next week.   Money raised will be donated equally to 

CLIC Sargent and The Roald Dahl Foundation.  

 

This is a really enjoyable event and gives a further purpose 

to reading during the school Reading Week. Thank you for 

your support.  

Mrs A Robbins  

Library  

 

 

 

Jingle Jam, Friday 7 December 2018  
Tickets are now on sale for our very specia l Jingle Jam 

event ð the perfect mix of Christmas choral charm and the 

festive fun of the QEH Jazz Band.   

 

Doors open at 6.30pm for drinks , with singing starting at 

7pm.  

  

This lively seasonal concert includes a medley of festive 

singing and instrumental pieces.  There will also be cheese 

board s & nibbles, mince pies and the Friends Festive Bar to 

enjoy.  

  

Tickets are now available on Parent Pay  but numbers are 

limited  and usually sell out very quickly,  so please b uy your 

tickets early:  

£7 ADULTS and £3 CHILDREN (under 16)  

Mrs Jo Sadler  

Friends Chair  

 

http://www.parentpay.com/


 

 



 

 



 




